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Chairman’s Chirp September 2023

Greetings and Salutations to my MG Family.

Spring is in the air!!! Or so we thought (ha ha!!! winter is still here and just does not want to abate). It is the end of

September and we are still wearing our winter woolies. I’m sure it’s not too long now and we will be driving tops

down to our events.

Due to some work commitments and a visit from my daughter who lives in Sydney, Australia, yours truly has been

out of club circulation for a while. I am now back and will once again give my full attention to club matters.

The September events were all well attended, one which I can attest to, was very raucous. We mentioned at the

September Noggin that our Midweek event for September will be a trial which will take place in the evening and not

be a midday event as usual to cater for the “working class”. The event was a success as it was well attended and

much fun was had by all. We will most certainly do an evening Midweek from time to time in the future to also

accommodate those who have day jobs. I will not comment on the monthly run here but rather leave it to our

Newsletter Editor to shed more light on this and the other events which took place during September.

Upcoming events for October will be the Noggin, Midweek and Monthly Run as usual. Details of each of these

events will be communicated to our members by email and on our social media platforms.

We have made good progress with a number of Administrative matters which needed some attention.

Some records were unfortunately lost as time went by and we will have to ask some current members to give us new

membership forms and Indemnities in order to have a complete record for each member. Please bear with us as we

update our records.

We plan to finalise our revised Club Constitution at a Special General Meeting on Wednesday 4 October just before

the Noggin. The meeting will start at 6:30 and we invite all club members to attend. Once finalised and accepted by

the members, the document will be available to all club members before the end of October. It will be published on

our website and emailed to each member. It will also be available in hard copy for our BC (before computer)

members.

Once the Constitution has been finalised our regalia items will be reactivated and we will request members’ input

and suggestions of what regalia we will want to create.

In conclusion I would like to encourage all our members to come and join us at club events. They are well organised

and a good spirit exists. While we are primarily petrolheads and like-minded car enthusiasts, we don’t only focus on

our cars. We would like to involve the whole family and ensure that they can also participate in our events and have

fun and laughter together.

Octagonally yours, until next time.



Down memory lane

I thought that it may be amusing to call back some history of our club over the years. The memories that were

created in times gone by, by the club and its members should not be lost to the current generation. I have started

this section of our newsletter by publishing the first ever edition of the club’s newsletter.

Ronnie provided the number 1 publication of “King of the Road” dated January 1980. I wonder who still remembers

the Committee members of that time, also whether the companies that advertised in the newsletter still exist (I

doubt it). I think that as I did, most members will find the story of Ping Doubell and his MGs very amusing and

informative. He is after all an Honorary Life Member, a title deservedly bestowed on him.

Please note that this is a scan of a very old document and may not be as legible as you would like it to be, so get out

those magnifying glasses. For those reading it on a computer you can zoom it to say 200%. It may be a bit easier to

read. I’m sure that this will bring some good memories to most of our club members, especially those long serving

stalwarts.

I would like to continue with this section of our newsletter in future editions, but we will need inputs from, especially

our longer serving members. Please send your memories to me or our Editor - Alan Froom at the following email

addresses:

chairman@mgccpe.co.za and/or newsletter@mgccpe.co.za

It does not have to be in the form of memorabilia or the like, you may want to put pen to paper and share some of

your own stories or memorable moments with us. I think that this club has a rich history, we just need to tap into it.











Mid Week Supper 21st September 

To accommodate our members who are unavailable for our mid week runs it was decided to have 
a supper at the Greek Club. The meal consisted of two chicken legs cooked Greek style with a 
salad. A prtty good meal it was too and of course great company. 

 

 



September Event Sunday 24th at the Harley Davidson Club 

Our member Stefan Dielman who owns a ‘Harley’ invited the club to a braai lunch at the Harley 
Davidson Club which is situated at the end of the Kragga kamma Road behind the Elephant walk 
Restaurant. It is a small club with 15 members but they have their own clubhouse with all the 
facilities. 

It had been the plan to initially have a short scenic drive to be called the Spring Run but the 
weather was against us with rain and a howling gale so we made it straight to the club. Words 
cannot describe what a welcome we had. There was a big braai fire ablaze, the club supplied 
delicious salads and to top it all -  live entertainment. Of course he sang all the songs we knew so 
that needed plenty of lubrication to join in!  Many thanks to the Harley Club for a wonderful 

welcome. 

 

 

 



 

 

In addition we celebrated 46 years of married bliss for Liz and Tony Greenwood. Good to see Liz 
looking so fit after her recent stay in hospital. 



Our Canadian correspondent Rodger Webb sent us these two photos taken at the Oakville Car 
Show near Toronto. They certainly have great MG’s across the pond.Note the MGs behind. 

I am no expert but I think the yellow car is a M-type Midget circa 1930. Love the exhaust pipe. And 
the black one is a F-type Magna circa 1932.  

 

 



Gearbox Oils 

This article below is interesting. It seems in our older cars we should use the GL4 oil and avoid 
GL5 which attacks yellow metals. 

 

October Birthdays 

Lots of bithday girls and boys this month. Congratulations to you all! 

3rd Kathy Bosch 

7th Linda Nienaber 

13th Mark Filmer 

18th Sylvia Dunstan 

22nd Mannie Milner 



The new MG EV

Cool but does it make the right noise? 

 

 

 

BANK DETAILS

Account Name:MGCC PE Centre

Bank: FNB, Walmer

Branch Code: 211217

Account No: 5459 1143 994

Please identify any deposits with your name and surname.

 

 



Service Providers

Service Provider and Address Telephone Email/Website Type of Service

Ace Auto Electrical 3 Todd St
North End P E

0414842640 Good diagnostics
(Paul Allen)

Bearing Man 320 Kempston Road
Holland Park P E

0414537330

Cableman, 303 Kempston Rd
Sidwell PE

0414536007 cablemanpe@
telkomsa.net

Cables for speedos rev
counters and
Accelerator

Cape Parts Distributors 11
Paterson Rd North End PE

0414871471 Brake & Clutch
Hydraulic Components

Chromeworks,(Peter Rist), 6A
Sidwell Avenue Sidwell

0414841533
0828558628

chromeworkspe@
yahoo.co.za

Chroming (PETSCC Member

D N Atomotive, 25 King Edward
Street Newton Park PE

0413641017 dnauto@lantic.net Service and repairs on
modern MG’s(F & TF)Also
Electronic diagnosis

East Cape Clutch and Brake 17 Rundle Street Sidwell 0414511669 clutch and brake
components fitment

East Cape Mountings, 39 Rundlell
St Sidwell PE

0414515968 Re- manufacture of engine
mountings

Edwards (John), 20 Murrel Cresc.
Framesby PE

0724444398 Retired autoelectrician
Experience with classics

Emgee Workshop
Cameron or Paige

0828220175
071 938 8027

MG Spares

Generator House, 5 Goldsmith St
North End PE

0414845867 www.theauto.co.za/
generator-house

Aubrey
Autoelectrical Repairs

Guscott’s Engine Rebuilders 55
Kempston Road Sidwell.

0413747300 Specific engineering work on
engines of classic cars by Jeff
Guscott

Holden- Jones (Russell), MGCC
Member

0832566927 russellholdenjones@gmail
.com

Water pump and other
components repair

Industrial Rubber, 15 Richard
Street sidwell

0414534437/0837491876 peindrubber@telkomsa.net wide selection of rubber
profiles

Lokhose, (A & A Murphy), - MGCC
Members, 18 Sutton Rd Sidwell
PE

0414532974
0825683605

Hydraulics & Pneumatics

Motor Mod Fettes Road N End P E Mechanical Modifications

Nel’s Motor Trimmers, 21
Hancock Street N End

041484222 nelsmotorspe@gmail.com Upholsterer

P E Hydraulics, 46 Sidwell Ave. ,
Sidwell P E

041451 4332 rakesh@pehydraulics.co.za Hydraulics components

Powerflow, Frank Street Newton
Park P E

0413655855 newtonpark@powerflowexhausts.com Stainless steel exhausts and
repairs

Pro Seals and Bearings, 2
Commercial Centre
Commercial Rd PE

0414534678 sales@proseals.co.za Good selection of seals &
Bearings
Take sample

Pro Tek Heads, 6 Hammond Street
Sidwell

0414539765 aluminium welding ie.
Thermostat housing

Ronnie Reed Clutch 75 Haupt Street Sidwell 041 4532227 brake and clutch

The Sports Car Centre, 11
Westmeath Rd
Parkview Jo’brg

0116461631
0114860021

sportscar@mweb.co.za MG Parts
Alan & Denise Uzell

Tyler (George) 17 Gonubie St.
Sherwood

0829617601 Upholsterer

Wheeltech, 31 Fettes Road N End
P E

0413733052 bushes etc

Classic Car Windscreens julien@classiccarwindscreens.co.za

Pop’s Auto Shop 0829012442
041 0040349

www.popsauto.co.za Vehicle Repair and
Maintainance
Club Member

Instrument Technician
Richard Grover

011 8962627
082 650 2079

RichardGrover@me.com MGCC Northerns Member
Ex Aero Instr. Technician



Events Calendar 2023/2024

 

Can anyboby guess what happened here? Here’s a clue. It occurred in Sweden in 1967. 

A beer for the winner at the noggin for the right answer. 

DATES 2023

EVENTS VENUE MEET AND TIME

4 October Wednesday Noggin – Catering Braai

Special AGM 6.30pm

EPVCC 7pm

11 October Wednesday Midweek Run Richmond Hill

Brewery

TBD

22 October Sunday Monthly Run

Combined Morris and Triumph

Thornhill Hotel TBA

8 November Wednesday Noggin – Prego Rolls EPVCC 7pm

16th November Wednesday Midweek Run TBD TBD

25 November Sunday Monthly Run – Bowls day TBD TBD

6 December Wednesday Noggin EPVCC 7pm

10 December Sunday Christmas Lunch German Club 11:30


